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SUBJECT:  
Proposed Ordinance 2009-0103 authorizes the Executive to approve an interlocal agreement ("ILA") with King County Fire District 50 for the County, through its Fire Marshall's Office, to provide annual commercial fire inspections within the City of Skykomish.
BACKGROUND:
Although the City of Skykomish is fully contained within the jurisdictional boundary of King County Fire District 50, annual commercial fire inspections have never occurred within the City.  Recently, Fire District 50 agreed with the City to assume responsibility that commercial fire inspection services are provided within Skykomish.  Therefore, the attached ILA is between the County and the Fire District, rather than the City, for the County to provide these services.  
The District's Commission has already given their approval to execute the agreement and is forwarding a signed copy to King County.  

SUMMARY OF AGREEMENT:
· The interlocal agreement will be in place until 2013 and can be extended for up to three additional years.  
· With respect to fiscal impact, the costs of the County providing these inspection services will be covered by the Fire District using the King County Fire Marshal hourly inspection charges.  
· There are only a small number of sites to inspect in Skykomish, so all sites can be inspected over the course of 1-2 business days, meaning that the hourly rate for travel expenses can be bundled and spread across all customers in Skykomish to reduce the overall cost of fire inspection services.
No policy issues have been identified.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0103
2. Fiscal Note.

ATTENDING:  Paula Adams, Department of Development and Environmental Services
